
Minutes of the final public hearing on the proposed zoning bylaw amendments, held on 
Wednesday, March 14, 2012, at 3:00 PM in the town hall in Island Pond.  Attending were 
Melinda Gervais, Jim Webb, Mike Worth, Adam Storm, Marty Frizzell, Guy Daniels, 
Joel Cope.

Melinda Gervais opened the public hearing at 3:00 PM.

Marty Frizzell raised the matter of the size of the sign allowed for home occupation, 
which is to be three square feet in the proposed amendment.  After considerable 
discussion about a fair size, the board agreed that four square feet should be allowed, and 
directed the administrative assistant to look into what would be required to make the 
change.  

Guy Daniels expressed concern over not getting a copy of the proposed amendments.

Marty asked if the new sign bylaw went into effect, would his parent’s maple sign would 
have to be changed.  Melinda said that the sign would be grandfathered, and the town 
would not enforce against the sign.

Hearing adjourned at 4:30 PM.


